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SHORTHAIR TALES
Newsletter of the Katahdin German Shorthaired Pointer Club

Of Greater Portland
December, 2013
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Greetings fellow Katahdin-ites -

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year to each of you and your furry friends. Lots of good stuff in 2013, and more coming in 2014. We’ll have a new website soon (hang in there just a bit longer Peg…), hunt test and water certificate test dates have been selected, and believe or not there are about 5 more minutes of daylight every day, spring is almost here. Special thanks and many kudos to Jeremy Thompson, who brought his bush hogger tractor thing to Sharp's farm in November for what turned out to be a long day of field clearing.  I'm 
happy to say with him tractoring and me chainsawing like crazy, we completely cleared the all the trees and bushes in the3d field (ok, 90% maybe), and made a good dent in the junior field as well, take a look next time you're there.  Last but not least, please join me in sending positive thoughts and prayers to Tom Dwyer, Jane and his family, Tom is fighting a serious medical issue very very hard, and could use all the nice thoughts he can get.  Take care.

Steve
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Different Things to do With Your Dog
Barn Hunt is an exciting new sporting event that tests a dog's ability to search for a safely caged rat in a barn like setting. Dogs hunt in an enclosed area full of hay bales set in a maze like pattern with tunnels and various levels. Traditionally specific breeds of dogs were trained to hunt in barns to keep farmers grain safe from rats. Today any dog of any breed or mix, six months of age or older, may participate in Barn Hunt Trials. The only limitation is that they must be able to fit through an 18” wide by 22” high tunnel made of hay bales. As a competitive sport Barn Hunt offers levels with increasing difficulty, titles and championships, and the Barn Hunt title can be added to your dog’s AKC pedigree. More information can be found at www.barnhunt.com.
Scent work with dogs has been around for a long time. Club member Barb Desjardins reports that her dog Spencer loves his Nosework class and finds the hidden odor in under 3 minutes, and is as good as the shepherd. Locations are made more difficult with a large search area. More information can be found at www.newenglandscentdogs.com.

News From the Parent Club
If you receive the Shorthair Journal, you may have noticed that the President of the GSPCA has indicated his desire to introduce programs to enhance the dual nature (show and field) of our breed. He is concerned about the deepening of the split between field and show and is contacting other sporting dog clubs for ideas to better ensure that our breed stays one breed.
A Little Humor …
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Upcoming Events

January 4, 2014 – Merrimack Valley Kennel Club – W. Springfield, MA – Conformation

January 4, 2014 – Framingham District Kennel Club – Westborough, MA – Rally, Obedience

January 4, 2014 – Agility Club of New Hampshire – Amherst, NH – Agility
January 5, 2014 – Agility Club of New Hampshire – Amherst, NH – Agility

January 5, 2014 – Ladies Dog Club, Inc. – Franklin, MA – Obedience, Rally

January 5, 2014 – Merrimack Valley Kennel Club – W. Springfield, MA – Conformation

January 11, 2014 – Middlesex County Kennel Club – Amherst, NH – Agility
January 12, 2014 – Middlesex Valley Kennel Club – Amherst, NH – Agility

January 18, 2014 – American Bullmastiff Assn., - Amherst, NH – Agility

January 18, 2014 – Greater Lowell Kennel Club – Wilmington, MA – Conformation

January 19, 2014 – American Bullmastiff Assn., - Amherst, MA – Agility

January 19, 2014 – Greater Lowell Kennel Club – Wilmington, MA – Conformation

January 25, 2014 – Agility Club of New Hampshire – Amherst, NH – Agility

January 26, 2014 – Agility Club of New Hampshire – Amherst, NH – Agility

February 1, 2014 – Tartan Gordon Setter Club – Amherst, NH – Agility

February 1, 2014 – Great Barrington Kennel Club – W. Springfield, MA - Conformation

February 1, 2014 – Mayflower Pembroke Welsh Corgi Club – Westborough, MA – Obedience, Rally
February 2, 2014 – Mayflower Pembroke Welsh Corgi Club – Westborough, MA  - Obedience, Rally

February 2, 2014 – Great Barrington Kennel Club – W. Springfield, MA – Conformation

February 2, 1024 –Tartan Gordon Setter Club – Amherst, MA – Agility

February 8, 2014 – Middlesex County Kennel Club – Amherst, MA – Agility

February 8, 2014 – Barn Hunt Association – Lincolnville, ME – Fun Trial

February 15, 2014 – Eastern English Springer Spaniel Club – Amherst, NH – Agility

February 15, 2014 – Barn Hunt Association – Portland, CT - Trail

February 16, 2014 – Eastern English Springer Spaniel Club – Amherst, NH – Agility

February 16, 2014 – New England Scent Dogs – Framingham, MA – Scentwork workshop

February 27, 2014 – Collie Club of Maine – South Portland ME - Rally

February 28, 2014 – Collie Club of Maine – South Portland, ME – Obedience

March 1, 2014 – Collie Club of Maine – South Portland, ME – Obedience

March 1, 2014 – Granite State Shetland Sheepdog Club of Southeast NH – Westborough, NH – Agility

March 1, 2014 – Labrador Retriever Club of Greater Boston – Franklin, MA - Obedience

March 2, 2014 – Granite State Shetland Sheepdog Club of Southeast NH – Westborough, NH – Agility

March 2, 2014 – Labrador Retriever Club of Greater Boston – Franklin, MA - Rally

March 8, 2014 – Yankee Golden Retriever Club – Amherst, NH – Agility

March 8, 2014 – Great Dane Club of New England – Taunton, MA – Obedience, Rally

March 9, 2014 – Yankee Golden Retriever Club – Amherst, NH – Agility

March 14, 2014 – Collie Club of New Hampshire – Amherst, NH – Rally, Obedience

March 15, 2014 – Charles River Dog Training Club – Franklin, MA - Obedience

March 15, 2014 – Colonial Shetland Sheepdog Club – Westborough, MA – Agility
March 15, 2014 – New England Sporting Group Assn. – W. Springfield, MA – Conformation

March 16, 2014 – New England Sporting Group Assn. – W, Springfield, MA – Conformation (Katahdin Supported Entry)

March 16, 2014 – Colonial Shetland Sheepdog Club – Westborough, MA – Agility
March 16, 2014 – Charles River Dog Training Club – Franklin, MA – Rally

March 21, 2014 – Collie Club of New England – Westborough, MA – Obedience

March 23, 2014 – Patriot Papillon Club – Franklin, MA – Obedience, Rally

March 29, 2014 – New England Dog Training Club – Taunton, MA – Obedience

March 29, 2014 – Nutmeg Weimaraner Club – Simsbury, CT – Hunt Test

March 30, 2014 – Nutmeg Weimaraner Club – Simsbury, CT – Hunt Test

March 30, 2014 – New England Dog Training Club – Taunton, MA - Rally

Helpful Links
www.gpsrescuene.org – German Shorthaired Pointer Rescue New England
K9NE – on Facebook – dog related events in New England
http://nhdogs.org – Dog Owners of the Granite State – protects dogs through active involvement with legislation

www.granitestatedogrecovery.com – reunites owners with lost and found dogs in New England

http://fairydogparents.org – also on Facebook – help dog owners who do not have financial resources for special care

www.gspca.org – German Shorthaired Pointer Club of America – parent club for us

www.akc.org – American Kennel Club

Katahdin German Shorthaired Pointer Club of Portland 

Minutes
December 1, 2013

A meeting of the Katahdin German Shorthaired Pointer Club of Greater Portland was held on Sunday December 1, 2013 by call-in conference call.  In attendance were Steve Marcq, Linda Mscisz, Joe Mscisz, Anders Nilsson and Pat Russell. The meeting commenced at 7:00 PM. 

President’s Report: Steve reported that a volunteer day was held at Sharpe’s Farm last weekend to clear the fields. The fields were brushhogged, and great clearing was achieved on both the senior and junior fields. It is hoped that when it grows back it will be more grasslike  and better for our hunt tests.

Secretary’s Report: Pat reported that our dues are due for our membership in the parent club. She also reported on her discussion with a lawyer who is a member of another breed club about the idea of incorporating to possibly make donations to the club tax-deductible. The consensus appears to be that we are better off as an unincorporated association.  

Treasurer’s Report: The club General Liability insurance for 2014 ($751) and GSPCA 2014 membership ($125) bills have been paid. 

Event final figures for the Hunt Test are $933.99 in the black.  This does not include some indirect expenses that I did not receive like any HELDCA permit fees, porta potty rental, and ribbon expense etc. but it also doesn’t include the merchandise sold. Our checking account balance, while small compared to all-breed clubs, is the highest it has been for many years.

New Members: No new members this month.

Show Committee: The New England Sporting Group show is coming up in March. Megan Arey is working on the trophies for it. Megan is conducting a handling class in Bow on Monday nights, if anyone is interested.

Hunt Test Committee: Dates for the 2014 hunt will be drawn at the HELDCA meeting later in in December.

Water Test: A discussion of the summer water test was held. It was suggested that we contact Joe Wolak, the GSPCA representative for water tests, and see if there was a way to have someone enter a dog as well as be a judge. Pat volunteered to contact Joe. 

Club Championship: Tabled

Training Days: Tabled 

Social Media Committee: Joe led the group through a test revamped website for the club. This would enable several people to post to the page and easier administration. 

Legislative Report: Tabled

Old Business: 

Pat will speak with the AKC about the possibility of dropping the “of Greater Portland” from our name. 

New Business: None

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.  The date and location of the next meeting will be determined later. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Pat Russell, Secretary

